
Beacon View Primary News 
Issue 15 - Friday 9th May 2025 

 

Dear Beacon View Families 
 
It has been another busy week in school and although the sun seems to have temporarily vanished the 
children have been shining bright both in their learning and in their wider school lives. The Edible Kitchen 
Garden is blooming, the Forest School children are cooking and learning has been enriched with an 
electricity work shop for Year 4 and Sailing for some of our Year 5 children at Andrew Simpsons Watersports.  
 
Next week is the Year 6 SATs with assessments on Monday, Tuesday , Wednesday and Thursday. The Year 6 
team have worked really hard to be ready for next week and we wish them all the very best, we are proud of 
all they have achieved.  
 
A huge congratulaƟons to Clare Ward, Vikki Gidney and Melissa WaƩon, who were all nominated for Teach 
Portsmouth Awards for their work in the school. We look forward to hearing more about the outcomes of 
these awards in June.  
 
Have a lovely weekend and we will see you all next week. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Sally Hodgson 
Principal 

 Attendance  
Whole School - 95% 

 
    Winning class - Guildhall 99.6% 

Dear Year 6,  
 
With SATs starƟng on Monday, we wanted to say how very proud of you we are!  
We know how hard you have worked this last year, and we know that next week you will give 100% in all you 
do. This is your chance to shine. 
 
Please do not be nervous as you can only 
ever do your best. Here is a liƩle poem to 
tell you how special you truly are. 
 
  
Good Luck from all of the Year 6 Team!  



 

Year 4 Electricity talk 

Year 4 had the opportunity to meet with Laura AyleƩ from Scoƫsh and Southern Electricity Networks (SSEN) 
to learn all about Electricity! They learnt about the dangers of electricity and how to stay safe. They got the 
chance to try out safety equipment, make posters about what they'd learnt and even won some prizes! Year 

4 had an amazing Ɵme!  

 

CelebraƟng Beacon View and Our Extended School Family 

Our Summer Fayre is fast approaching, and we can't wait to see you all there! This year, it will be held earlier 
– on Friday, 20th June starƟng at 2pm. 
 

We want this to be a celebraƟon of all things Beacon View, starƟng with the grand opening of the front 
playground, featuring a performance by some of our children. Following this, there will be a family BBQ on 
the field from 3:00 PM, where each family member will receive one token for either a burger or hot dog. 
Children are encouraged to wear Fort colours. 
 

To ensure a fun and smooth experience for everyone, please bring some money for the stalls. Here's how 
things will work: 
 

School Stalls: 
· Raffle Ɵckets will be sold at the entrance: 25p per Ɵcket or £1 per strip (5 Ɵckets). 
· Proceeds from these stalls will directly benefit our school. 
Other Stalls: 
· Stalls not run by the school will operate on a cash basis. 
· Interested in having a stall? Please contact liz.malo@beaconviewprimary.co.uk. 



 

 

Menu Change  
𝐏𝐢𝐳𝐳𝐚 𝐏𝐚𝐫𝐭𝐲 𝐓𝐮𝐞𝐬𝐝𝐚𝐲 𝐚𝐧𝐝 𝐉𝐮𝐫𝐚𝐬𝐬𝐢𝐜 𝐌𝐮𝐧𝐜𝐡 𝐓𝐡𝐮𝐫𝐬𝐝𝐚𝐲 𝐀𝐥𝐞𝐫𝐭! 

 
 

 
 
 

This week, we're on Week 2 of our menu, but with some exciƟng 
twists! 

 
𝐓𝐮𝐞𝐬𝐝𝐚𝐲: Get ready for a slice of fun with Pizza Party Tuesday! 

It's going to be a dough-lighƞul day! 
 

Ham and cheese pizza 
or 

Cheese and tomato pizza 
 
 

𝐓𝐡𝐮𝐫𝐬𝐝𝐚𝐲: Step back in Ɵme with our Jurassic Munch Special 
Menu. It's dino-mite and sure to be a roaring good Ɵme! 

 
Don't miss out on these tasty adventures! 🦕 

 

 

 

Portsmouth City Council Leisure and Library Cards 

The Portsmouth Leisure card is free and offers some great savings on a variety of Portsmouth City Council culture and 
leisure faciliƟes, as well as from city partners and is available to residents who receive means-tested benefit within the 

PO1 to PO6 areas. To apply, follow this link: hƩps://www.portsmouth.gov.uk/.../portsmouth-leisure-card/  

A Portsmouth Library card (available to all) offers 10% discount at Blue Reef Aquarium (book online) as well as free 
swimming for children aged 12 and under at MountbaƩen and Charter swimming pools (one-off £3.50 charge applies). 

 



 

 

Could your child be eligible for benefit-related Free School Meals (FSM)? 
 

All children in Reception, Year 1, and Year 2 receive a free school meal every day through the Universal Infant 
Free School Meals scheme, regardless of household income. However, applying for benefit-related Free School 
Meals brings even more long-term benefits to both your child and the school. 
 
Parent/carers of children who are entitled to any of the following benefits may be entitled to free school meals: 
· Income Support  
· Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance  
· Income-related Employment and Support Allowance  
· the guaranteed element of State Pension Credit  
· Universal Credit (if your annual household income is below £7,400 per year, excluding benefits) 
· Those receiving support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
· Families who otherwise have No Recourse to Public Funds 
 
🎓 Why this matters: 
· FSM is worth £674.50 per child per year. 
· Schools receive an extra £1,480 per eligible pupil through Pupil Premium funding—used to support 

teaching assistants, school trips, and additional learning resources. 
· Your child may also gain access to holiday programmes (HAF) and supermarket vouchers when available. 
 

📣 Even if your child prefers packed lunches or is in Key Stage 1 (Years R, 1 or 2), please still apply—it ensures 
your child’s eligibility continues in Year 3 and beyond, and your school receives vital 
funding. 
 
💻 How to apply: 
· Apply online here 👉 School meals - Portsmouth City Council  

· If you can’t access the internet, complete a paper form and email a photo/scan 
to freeschoolmeal@portsmouthcc.gov.uk  

 

 Important NoƟce: Bicycle Safety 

We would like to remind all 
families that bicycles leŌ on 

school premises are done so at 
the owner's risk. To ensure the 
safety of your bicycles, please 
make sure they are securely 

locked. Unfortunately, we cannot 
guarantee the safety of bicycles 

leŌ on school grounds. 

 

 



 

TO REPORT AN ABSENCE PLEASE CALL 

02392 375302 OPTION 1  

or email aƩendance@beaconviewprimary.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key Dates For School 

Tuesday 20th May Sports Day EYFS/KS1  

Wednesday 21st May Sports Day UKS2  

Thursday 22nd May Sports Day LKS2  

Friday 23rd May Last day of school before May Half Term 

Monday 2nd June  Back to school 

Friday 27th June Armed Forces Day 

Friday 18th July Last day of school before Summer Holidays 

Monday 12th May - 15th May Year 6 SATs  

Friday 20th June  Summer Fayre 

 
 
 
 
 
 


